
 

To all Members of the Queensland Parjiament 

My name is Bonnie Mobbs. In late 2016 my daughter Shelsea Schilling was murdered by her ex­

boyfriend after he had been released from prison for breaching a dome.stic violence order. 

At the time of his release no one in our family was notified despite being named persons on a 
domestic violence protection order. 

Domestic violence needs to stop and we need to ensure the system protects victims of domestic 
violence and their families. 

I would encourage all politicians to support the changes being introduced by the LNP. 

These changes as I understand them will reverse the presumption of bail, introduce an alert for 

victims and named persons on orders when a perpetrator is being considered for or is given bail and 
parole. 

I fully support the use of GPS technology to track alleged domestic violence offenders if they are 
given ball. 

We have to do whatever it takes to stop domestic violence and that is why I am supporting these 
changes. 

I am urging all Members of the Parliament to support these changes. 

Regards 

Bonnie Mobbs 
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